Ballymena Area Children’s Contact Service

Annual General Meeting 

The Annual General Meeting of the Ballymena Area Children’s Contact Service took place on Wednesday 21st September in All Saints Parish Centre, Antrim.  The guest speaker was Mr Robert Alcorn, District Judge, who has had a longstanding interest in Child Contact Centres.  The meeting was attended by local solicitors, social workers, clergy, volunteers and management committee members.  
Child Contact Centres provide a safe, neutral and friendly environment where the children of separated families can spend time with one or both parents and sometimes other family members, where there is no viable alternative.  Sadly, children affected by family breakdown often have to meet the parent they no longer live with in public car parks or fast food outlets.  Child Contact Centres offer an alternative to these children by providing a welcoming atmosphere where they can spend quality time with their non resident parent, and thereby continue to develop successful relationships with both parents.   

Ian Allen, chair of BACCS Management Committee, opened the proceedings at the recent annual meeting.  The co-ordinator, Christine Bell, gave an update on the day to day work of the centres, and Karen McConkey presented the financial report.  Mr Alcorn spoke warmly about the work done by volunteers in the Child Contact Centres.  Ian Allen concluded the meeting by thanking everyone for their support.
Ballymena Area Children’s Contact Service runs three centres in Antrim, Ballymena and Larne.  The centres are run by two part time Coordinators and staffed by fully trained, impartial volunteers who are police checked and trained in child protection, conflict management, domestic violence and confidentiality.  Volunteers are on hand to help prepare the centre, provide refreshments and offer support when needed.  

The independent charity is an accredited member of the National Association of Child Contact Centres, its umbrella organisation.  It is overseen by a Management Committee of local people.

Anyone who would like further details about BACCS, its work or volunteering opportunities should ring the Co-ordinator on 028 2563 1681, or access the website www.baccs.org.uk for further details on the referral process and opening times.

